

PO Box 1997 Milwaukee, WI 53201-1997 Phone (414) 266-2000 www.chw.org



February 9th, 2022

F. Patrick Robinson, PhD, RN, ACRN, CNE, FAAN Provost and Sr. Vice President of Academic Affairs 2510 W. Dunlap Avenue Suite 290 Phoenix, AZ 85021

Dear Dr. Robinson,

On behalf of Children's Wisconsin, I am pleased to offer support to Arizona College of Nursing in its application to the Wisconsin Board of Nursing to begin a pre-licensure Bachelor of Science in Nursing (BSN) program in the Greater Milwaukee area.

Children's Wisconsin recognizes the pivotal role that nurses contribute in the delivery of patient care, improved outcomes, and safety. With an aging population and workforce, the need to expand nurse capacity is essential now and in the years to come. In addition to offering a high-quality program, I am aware that AZCN has placed an emphasis on improving the diversity of the nursing workforce though offering scholarships directed at underrepresented minority populations. Because of these efforts, the College has a high proportion of minority students at all of its existing campuses. The addition of AZCN's BSN program will assist in addressing the growing need for diverse, qualified nurses at our facilities and in the Greater Milwaukee area. We welcome the opportunity to work with Arizona College of Nursing in training students to meet the healthcare needs of our facilities and the region.

Sincerely,

Stacy Wenner, MSN, RN, NEA-BC

Stacy Wenner

Director, Nursing Systems & Magnet

Children's Wisconsin

8915 W. Connell Ct.

Milwaukee, WI 53226

swenner@chw.org